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The United States supports a comprehensive settlement of the Transnistria
conflict, and we welcome this week’s agreement to allow vehicles from
Transnistria to legally travel on roads outside of Moldova. This will bring
real benefits to the lives of people on both sides of the Nistru River. We
urge all sides to capitalize on this agreement and implement the three
remaining “Package of Eight” deliverables that the sides reaffirmed in the
2017 Vienna Protocol. This is the only path to a settlement of one of
Europe’s longest-running conflicts. Any such settlement must be based on the
sovereignty and territorial integrity of Moldova, with a special status for
Transnistria within Moldova’s internationally recognized borders.
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The coming days represent a historic moment for the people of Armenia and its
elected leaders, as they embark on the process of forming a new government.
We urge all sides to engage constructively, within the legal framework of the
Armenian constitution, to ensure a peaceful transition of power that follows
the rule of law. We look forward to working closely with a new government on
the many areas of shared interest between the United States and Armenia. As a
friend and partner to Armenia, we commend the Armenian people for engaging in
dialogue to forge their sovereign future through democratic and peaceful
means.
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Ambassador Nathan A. Sales, the Coordinator for Counterterrorism, will be in
Paris April 26-27, to lead the U.S. Department of State delegation at the
Ministerial Conference to Combat the Financing of Terrorism. The
Ministerial’s goals are to strengthen international understanding of
terrorist financing networks, increase implementation of terrorist financing
laws and regulations, build international cooperation, and serve as a
platform to discuss opportunities and challenges arising from new technology.
Ambassador Sales’ participation in the conference will also facilitate a
discussion on methods to increase the effective implementation of terrorist
financing tools against all terrorist organizations, individuals, and
supporters.

Following the conference, Ambassador Sales will travel to Jordan to
participate in meetings to maintain international and regional cooperation in
the fight against terrorism.
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ACTING SECRETARY SULLIVAN: Well, thank you. Good afternoon, everyone. I’m
honored to join Vice President Pence in welcoming President Emmanuel Macron
and his wife Brigitte to the State Department. Bienvenue. It’s fitting that
we meet here today in the Benjamin Franklin Room, where we have welcomed many
French presidents and diplomats in the past, and for good reason: Benjamin
Franklin was a central part of our two countries’ diplomatic relationship. As
the United States’ first ambassador to France appointed 240 years ago, he was
instrumental in establishing with France our young republic’s first treaty
alliance. From the very beginning of our nation’s history, the United States
and France have shared deep and abiding friendship built on our foundational
commitment to the defense of liberty in our own countries and around the
world.

President Macron, your visit today offers an opportunity to deepen this
historic relationship at a time when it has never been more important. Today,
the United States and France are together addressing global security
challenges and supporting the democratic aspirations of people across the
globe as well as taking a firm, unapologetic stand against regimes that use
despicable means like chemical weapons against their own people. Creating a
more secure and prosperous future for ourselves, for our children, for our
grandchildren requires steadfast and willing partners. We are so grateful for
President Macron. He is that partner and that leader.

Fortunately, our countries also benefit from longstanding commercial and
educational ties. Our economic relationship is robust and growing with more
than $1 billion in daily bilateral commercial transactions. And our education
and cultural exchange programs serve as a foundation for fostering the deep
people-to-people ties that bind the United States and France so closely. We
are proud that the hallmark educational program between our two countries,
the U.S.-France Fulbright, is one of the oldest and largest in Europe. The
program just celebrated 70 years of engagement and has provided 20,000



American and French students with the opportunity to study, teach, or conduct
research in each other’s country.

Of course, we know that our partnership is not just about the past; it’s
about the future. We look forward to working with President Macron to address
the global challenges that lie ahead.

With no further ado, please join me in a toast.

To President Macron and to the people of France, may our alliance grow ever
stronger and more dynamic over the next 240 years and beyond. A votre sante.

And now it’s my great honor to introduce the Vice President of the United
States, Mike Pence. (Applause.)

(The Vice President gives remarks.)

PRESIDENT MACRON: (Via interpreter) Mr. Vice President, Madam Pence,
Secretary of State, Madam Rodriguez, members of the American Congress and of
the French parliament, ladies and gentlemen, it is, for Brigitte and myself,
an immense honor, as well as for the whole of our delegation, to be together
with you today in this temple of American diplomacy, a diplomacy which has
for a long time been close to France. You both reminded us, Mr. Vice
President and Secretary of State – reminded us of the deepness of our bonds,
as illustrated by our contact with President Trump since we arrived
yesterday.

We’ve always been there for one another. When it was about building a new,
free country, some young Frenchmen came to support it because they’d found
about the values of the United States. When on both sides of the oceans it
was about defending that freedom, you joined us on the occasion of the First
as well as the Second World War, where you stood with us to defend our values
and this joint destiny. And all along these centuries, your diplomacy – and I
apologize to the military present here; our defense is great because our
diplomacy is great, and they strengthen each other. Your diplomacy has
constantly been working with ours in order to build a coherent approach of
the world.

In this place, some major events for our modern peace have been prepared for
or agreed upon, and this is in particular based on the friendship between our
two countries, which has contributed to forging this Western world based on
democracy, the freedom of individuals, and enabled us to build the
international order that we know. It is based upon a balance, always fragile
because it relies on the powers and counter-powers and what each and every
one does, but it is an indispensable balance for the world. An economic,
financial, political order has been put together after the Second World War.
Is it perfect? Probably not. Can it be improved? Definitely. Have we seen
anything better? I do not think so. This order that we built, which your
diplomacy contributed to, is the one which is in the name of all values from
the United Nations to the IMF and the World Trade Organization. And thanks to
all of the international organizations we’ve put together, this order enables
us to enjoy the framework for our cooperation and for defending our values,



and this is what we’re here to defend today.

I will talk about it further tomorrow when I take the floor before the
Congress. It is an honor for France, and I shall thank your country and
President Trump for that. And I will say it once again: I believe in a modern
multilateralism, a strong one which knows how to be respected, how to build
peace, foster peace, and foster jobs as well. It’s not about endless
regulations. Neither it is about a new framework within which we would give
up on the values, on everything we’ve taken so much time to build. So in this
place, which is so important for the history of your country as well as the
history of our relationship. I’m well aware that I’m talking to leaders in a
place where a lot of our future will be decided.

I also would like to say a few words about our economic relations. Today
you’re here with as many men and women who very much are in charge thanks to
their investments of our economic bonds. And the United States of America, as
a matter of fact, is the first foreign investor in France. And it is also the
first country where French businesses invest. In total, it is $100 billion in
goods and services that we exchange every year.

It is therefore a relationship based upon the strength of our economic
relation. Because there’s always something more than the economy between our
two countries, because it is a vision of the world, our values, our joint
ambition. From distribution to finance, the energy sector, the defense
sector, research, education, scientific cooperation, we have these strong
bonds. Over the past few months, we implemented on both sides of the ocean
some major reforms, which have brought about some new momentum to these
exchanges. Since 2017, the United States is once again the first source of
foreign investment in France, and I’m very pleased about it and would like it
to continue.

And I’m very pleased that some of you have, over the past few weeks and even
today, have announced some huge investments in France in the field of tourism
or the media, intelligence, artificial – artificial intelligence, the
financial sector, the pharmaceutical sector as well, and I would like us to
continue to work to that end. Investments – investing in a business,
investing in human capital through education and training.

This is absolutely indispensable for us to succeed. In France, we will
continue to implement reforms and to transform the country in order to make
it even more competitive, so that within the European Union, we can shoulder
all of our responsibilities and support the necessary reforms in the coming
month and continue in education, in culture, in research, and in the business
sector, continue to be the leader that we are. In order to be – continue to
be this counterpart that we’ve been to the United States for a long time.

Of course, it is about creating new jobs for our peoples, in particular, our
middle classes. It is about also facing up to the coming challenges: the
energy transformation as well as the digital transformation. Everything that
will be required in terms of intelligence – artificial intelligence, the
changes that it will bring about, ability to attract talents. And we will
have to work to make sure that it is still possible because we know how to



defend this peace that we cherish together. And be it about the international
order or the economic order we believe in, we can only keep them if we
constantly reinvent them by managing to convince, on a daily basis, our
fellow citizens that this is the right thing for them. There can be no
success detrimental to our peoples. And I know that we cannot succeed without
protecting and continuing to cherish our values. This is against this
background that we will face up to the challenges ahead of us, be they
political or economic.

But I’m aware that in this city, and together with you, secretary of state,
Mr. Vice President, and together with President Trump, we have reliable
allies. We have one historical ally, which means that any disagreement we may
all have at some point in time will not overcome the strength of history, the
weight of our duty and the values that we’ve been sharing.

So please allow me to raise my glass to this house, to your diplomacy, to all
of our guests who are keeping alive the relationship, the economic
relationship, between our two countries. Raise my glass to your present, to
your people, to the friendship between the United States of America and
France. Sante. Cheers. (Applause.)

Thank you.
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As a display of enduring friendship and the important bilateral partnership,
U.S. Ambassador Roberta S. Jacobson and U.S. Consul General in Nuevo Laredo
Phillip Linderman, along with local officials, dedicated the new U.S.
Consulate General in Nuevo Laredo, Mexico today.

The new U.S. Consulate General provides a safe and secure platform for
diplomacy and includes an office building, a U.S. Marine security guard
residence, a support annex, and facilities for the Consulate community.

Moore Ruble Yudell of Santa Monica, California, is the design architect, and
PAGE of Washington, D.C., is the architect of record. B.L. Harbert
International of Birmingham, Alabama is the construction contractor.

As part of the Department’s Capital Security Construction Program, the Bureau
of Overseas Buildings Operations (OBO) has completed 142 new diplomatic
facilities since 1999 and has an additional 59 projects in design or under
construction.

OBO’s mission is to provide safe, secure, and functional facilities that
represent the U.S. government to host nations and support staff in achieving
U.S. foreign policy objectives. These facilities represent U.S. values and
the best in U.S. architecture, engineering, technology, sustainability, art,
culture, and construction execution.

For further information, please contact Christine Foushee at
FousheeCT@state.gov, or visit www.state.gov/obo.
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